
STAFF REPORT

Date: April 12, 2023

To: Mayor and City Council

Thru: Doug Thornley, City Manager

Subject:   Staff Report (For Possible Action): Approval of Privileged Business License 
- Change of Ownership Restricted Gaming - The Speedway Market, Amitoj 
Chhabra, 1400 East Peckham Lane, Suite A - 7 Slot Machines

From: Lance Ferrato, Business License Manager

Department: City Manager's - Business License

Summary:
This is an application (R159315G-APP-2023) for a change of ownership of an existing restricted 
gaming license to provide seven (7) slot machines at an existing convenience store located on the 
southeast corner of East Peckham Lane and Neil Road.

Attachments:
Privileged License Application Approval - Background, Discussion and Legal Implications 
Vicinity Map - The Speedway Market 
Nevada Gaming Commission Approval - The Speedway Market 


